ASHTON VALE PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTA MEETING

Thursday 8 November 2012 at 3.15pm
Present: Helen (Chair), Suzanne (Vice Chair), Viv (Headteacher), Karen P (Treasurer), 
Sharon (Secretary), Jodie and Karen H
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies 
Apologies were received from Sam, Lyn and Nancy. 
	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes of PTA meeting held on Thursday 20 September 2012 were discussed and agreed.
	

	3.
	Matters arising/updates
RE dolls
School are now in receipt of all RE dolls.  Awaiting invoice from Mrs Carpenter.   
Storytelling chair and sensory garden
No update at present from Gardening Committee.
Recycling collection – Monday 8 October 2012

Collection raised a total of £147 (Helen to check) towards PTA funds. 

Disco  (fancy dress) – Thursday 18 October 2012

The children had a great time at the fancy dress disco.  Well done and a big thank you to everyone who helped. 
T-Towels

Lara has researched the companies and cost of printing T-Towels with each child’s name/artwork printed on them.  Helen showed a sample she had received.  The T-Towels will hold up to 200 names and there are approximately 194 pupils in school.   It was agreed to order 200, which could see a profit of up to £340.  We will sell them for £3.50 each or three for £10.
Blank templates will be given to each class for their artwork to be completed Friday/Monday this week.  Helen, Suzanne and Karen P will meet up next Tuesday 13 November to organise and post for a quick turnaround (approx. 10 days).  It is hoped that the T-Towels will be back in time for the Christmas Craft Fair on 24 November.  Failing that they will be sold over the Christmas period.    
Christmas cards
Sample cards will be going out in book-bags on Friday.  Deadline for orders - Wednesday 14 November.  Helen will order by Wednesday 21 November and is creating a reminder poster that she will give to Viv on Monday to put on display.
	NC/KP

HS
HS/SH/KP

HS/VC

	4.
	Finance update 2011-12 and 2012-13
Helen circulated a finance update for the last academic year (copy attached). She is going to create a laminated sheet to display at the Christmas Craft Fair to highlight funds raised and what the money has supported. 
	HS

	5.

5. cont.
	Committee

Charity Commission

There are four Trustees registered:  Viv Champeney, Helen Sanders, 

Karen Pope and Suzanne Harper. 

Bank Account Signatories

There are three signatories at present:  Lex Rooney, Helen Sanders and 
Susan Gibbs.

This will change to four over the next couple of weeks:  Helen Sanders, 
Suzanne Harper, Karen Pope and Sharon Bennett.
	

	6.
	Head and staff update
Dictionaries and reading books
Julie Wiggington is coordinating a review of school dictionaries.  PTA agreed to fund this project.  She is also looking into updating reading books/resources for the Biff and Chip reading scheme.  Viv will ask Julie to put a wish list together.

Trophy cabinet

Viv would like to purchase a trophy cabinet to display and keep school’s trophies safe in the reception area.  It will also free up valuable shelf space there, which can be used to support reading books e.g. book of the week.  
PTA agreed to set aside £600 towards the above projects and this will be PTA’s first target of this academic year.

Chickens

The on-going costs for keeping our new school chickens was agreed to be met by PTA.
	JW/VC

VC

	7.
	Events – November and December 2012
Recycling collection – Monday 12 November 2012

Bags being sent out in book-bags.  Advertised in newsletter.

Help required taking bags from reception to car park for collection first thing on Monday 12 November.  An increase to 65p per Kilo has been organised for this collection. Post meeting note: £103.35 was raised from this collection.
Dress down day – Friday 23 November 2012

Donations of prizes for the Tombola stall.

Christmas craft fair – Saturday 24 November 2012
Meeting to discuss Christmas planning took place on Wednesday 17 October as per the circulated schedule.   Helen explained there are fewer retailing stalls this year, but it is planned to have more game stalls, as well as some Gifted and Talented stalls being set up by teachers/pupils.  Family assembly will be cancelled Friday 23 November.  Posters will be circulated in book bags/by email. Helpers are needed for set up on Friday afternoon and on Saturday. Committee were asked to add their names to the schedule if they are able to help and Helen will keep this updated.  
Movie night – Friday 30 November, 3.15pm to 5.30pm
Post meeting note:  new date Thursday 29 November.  Helen organising DVD.  
Refreshments for Bedminster Winter Lantern Parade – Saturday 8 December
PTA have received request from organisers.  Sharon will email request to PTA asking for reply by Friday 16 December.
Christmas presents for parents – Mon 17, Tues 18 and Wed 19 December 2012

Suzanne is buying the presents.  Help will be needed on these days.  Please let Helen know if you can help.
Carols around the tree – Friday 21 December, 2.30pm

All agreed not to charge for this event.  A request for donations of mince pies will be made prior to the event.   Helpers required on day.
	All
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	8.

8. cont.
	Events – January to March 2013
Karaoke – Friday 18 January 2013 (New Year Party)

Agreed to hold this event as a family night.

Pamper evening – Thursday 7 March 2013

Mother and daughter pamper event.
Disco – Thursday 21 March 2013

Disco – Thursday 11 July 2013 (Leaver’s Celebration)
Summer BBQ – date TBA
	

	9.
	Any other business

Santa outfit

Meeting agreed to purchase a good quality Santa outfit.
	HS

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting(s)
THURSDAY 10 JANUARY 2013, 9am in the Staff Room.
New members are always welcome - please do come and join us.

http://bit.ly/ashton-vale-parents
(facebook address)

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashtonvaleprimary/
(easyfundraising address for all your on-line purchases)
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